
The Clarion City Council met in regular session Tuesday May 16th, 2023, at 5:00pm in the Council Chambers 

with Mayor Rod Heiden presiding. Present were Council members Andy Young, Dan Hennigar, Shayne 

Hennigar, Dave Flurer, and Nick McOllough. Also in attendance City Administrator Clint Middleton, City 

Attorney Chizek, PWD DeVries and Chief TerHark. 

Mayor Heiden called the meeting to order and polled the council for any conflicts of interest with the 

agenda. There were none. Mayor Heiden asked if there were any citizens to address the council, there 

were none. Peggy O’Neill, did remind us of the Clarion Pride Clean Up Days.   

Motioned by Flurer seconded by S. Hennigar to approve consent agenda consisting of Minutes-

2023.05.02; Financial report- approve checks; Licenses/Permits- (Building, Liquor, Tobacco, Sign, Peddler, 

Street Closure) Garbage hauler – Speedy; Road Closure - Family Fun; CD Renewal: 18mo to FSNB 4.96% 

(Motion passed 5-0). 

Motioned by Young seconded by Flurer to approve the First Reading of Ordinance 619 amending Chapter 

91 - Water Meters (Motion passed 5-0). 

Motioned by Flurer seconded by D. Hennigar to approve Resolution (23-33) approving pay request #4 with 

Acterra Group for Airport project (Motion passed 5-0). 

Motioned by McOllough seconded by Young to approve Resolution (23-34) authorizing transfers for FY23 

(Motion passed 5-0). 

Motioned by S. Hennigar seconded by Young to approve Resolution (23-35) approving pay request #1 with 

Peterson Const. for Water Treatment Plant for $85,500.00 (Motion passed 5-0). 

Motioned by D. Hennigar seconded by S. Hennigar to approve Resolution (23-36) Supporting Residential 

Development Incentives (Motion passed 5-0). 

Motioned by Young seconded by S. Hennigar to approve Resolution (23-37) Setting time and place for 

Public Hearing for Budget Amendment FY23 (Motion passed 5-0). 

Comments from the Council: Mayor Heiden commented there will be a special election in November for 

the county wide funds for Ambulance services. It is similar to what is in place now but will be extended 

for more years. Discussion was had on the large number of properties that need to mow their lawns.  

Middleton shared that on one day there were nearly 30 door hangers placed on properties. It was 

mentioned that mowing grass in the street is against the city code. A citizen had written a letter requesting 

additional stop signs on a road near the High School. It was run by the PWD and Police Chief before the 

meeting and they researched it and recommended not adding stop signs. Citizen will be contacted by 

Middleton. Semi-truck getting stuck at Lion’s Park attempting to drive around the barricades to get to 

Cascades was discussed. Pictorial “No Trucks” signs will be ordered and replace existing ones. Just before 

the meeting the council met at WTP site for a ground breaking picture, in attendance was the council, city 

workers, ISG representatives and Peterson Construction representatives.  

Motioned by S. Hennigar seconded by Flurer to adjourn. All Ayes. (Motion passed 5-0). 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Clint Middleton City Administrator 
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Clint Middleton, City Administrator   Rod Heiden, Mayor 

 


